
Baptism 
Parents are to be registered and attend preparation class. 

(By appointment - Call DRE at 638-2651) 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturdays from 4:30 - 5:15 p.m. or by appointment. 

 
Marriage 

Arrangements should be made six months in advance.   
 

Funerals  
Family or funeral homes should contact the Church office to 
set up dates and times for funerals. The Church Office will 

work with the family and the funeral home.  

Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 
Tuesday from 9 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. in chapel. 

 

Rosary 
Monday - Saturday at 7:45 a.m. & after Mass. 

Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. 
 

Creed Classes (PreK-8th Grades) - Sundays  9:00 - 10:15am. 
Children’s Liturgy (thru 2nd Grade) - Sundays during 10:30am Mass 

CIA Youth Group (9th-12th Grades) - Sundays at 11:30a.m. 
RCIA - Sundays at 9:00am, September thru April 

 
The Grotto Religious Goods Shop 

Open after weekend Masses. Call the office during the week. 

Reverend Monsignor Christopher J. Schreck, Pastor 
 

Reverend Cornelius Anene, Parochial Vicar 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekdays: Monday - Saturday at 8:15 a.m. and Tuesday at 6:00 p.m. 

Saturday Vigil at 5:30 p.m. and Sunday at 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

Permanent Deacon 
   Dcn. Trey Hayden - 443-604-4349 
 

Parish Administrator 
   Stacey Bristol -  912-638-2647 
 

Director of Religious Education 
   Nancy Power - 912-638-2651 
 

Director of Music 
   Kate Hamer  - 912-634-5040 
 

Parish Engineer 
   Jim Spaeder - 912-399-7145 

 

Parish Council 
   Burt Davitte - 912-269-0756 
 

 

Finance Committee 
   Dan Hannon - 710-410-1697 

Sacristan 
   Jo Orr - 706-238-2609 
 

Grotto Religious Goods 
   Laura Nies - 912-638-1991 

Adoration  
    Maureen Bowen - 912-222-6775 

 
Adult Ed Bible Study 
   Tom McIntyre - 279-0526, 996-8752 
 

Altar Servers  
   Mike Cherne - 912-223-9048 
 
Bloomers 
   Therese Raimondo - 912-230-7313 
 
Coffee and Doughnuts 
   RaeAnn Allen - 404-791-1043 
 

Council of Catholic Women 
 Jan Mansfield - 912-266-3417 
 

Divine Mercy  
First Saturday Devotion 
    Norma McIntyre - 912-279-0526 
 
Knights of Columbus 
     Tony Rosa - 732-996-0257 

Manna House 
   Kevin & Joyce Callahan- 770-653-9509 
 

Martial Arts Ministry - Kenpo 
   Jim Keane - 912-638-0763 
 
Primetimers  
   Wayne Ciano - 914-419-6535 
 
Monday Morning Marthas 
    Janice Capano - 770-500-5468 
 
Outreach Ministries 
   Bill Horn - 912-638-4538 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Society 
  Store - 912-262-6027 
   
Tuesday Women’s Discussion 
    Valerie Kehoe - 912-996-0723 
 

Twin Parish & Helping Hugs, Inc.  
   Evy Marshall - 404-895-8831 
 

Ushers 
     Ron Casler - 912-434-9635 

St. William 
Catholic Church 

 

2300 Frederica Road 
St. Simons Island, Georgia 31522 

Office: 912-638-2647 
Mon - Fri 8:30am-12:30pm or by appt. 

Education Office: 638-2651 
Fax: 638-7577 

 

stwilliamschurch@comcast.net 
www.stwill.net 

Prayerline: 638-4287 

Parish Mission Statement 



BULLETIN PRAYER LIST 
Help us keep our above prayer list current.     
You may add a name to the list by calling  

the church office at 638-2647 or e-mailing us at 
stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

*Names listed in bold are new to the prayer list.  
These names stay on the prayer list for one month 

unless otherwise requested. 

TELEPHONE & EMAIL PRAYER LINE 
St. William Prayer Line is a group of people who 
pray daily for the intentions received from voice 

mails left at 912-638-4287 or by email at 
stwilliamsprayerline@gmail.com. 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Liturgy of the Hours Week III 

SAT., JUNE 8  8:15AM +JESUS SOSA 

    5:30PM +SHARLYN CARTER 

SUN., JUNE 9  8:00AM  PARISHIONERS 

    10:30AM  +MICHAEL KAZIMIR 

MON., JUNE 10 8:15AM +PAT CLARKE 

TUES., JUNE 11 8:15AM +ANTHONY SLAVINSKI 

    6:00PM +LAURA GRACE ALEXANDER 

WED., JUNE 12 8:15AM (L) NANCY KRULL 

THURS., JUNE 13 8:15AM +BOB SHEPHERD 

FRI., JUNE 14  8:15AM (L) JO HELLER-ORR 

SAT., JUNE 15 8:15AM +ELLEN MALECEK 

    5:30PM +SHIRLEY KRUEGER 

SUN., JUNE 16 8:00AM  +JESUS SOSA 

    10:30AM  PARISHIONERS 

Beverly Allen, Mary Katherine 
Arens, Joan Boorman, Trent C., 
Dr. Cesar Cabanas, Fr. Jack 
Davis, Barbara DeRatto, Mary 
Eckerd, Freya Fendig, Sean Fla-

herty, Milann G., Rebecca Gaylor, Louise Grady, 
John Grimsley, Norma Hartnett, Nova Henshke, 
Fr. Jim Holloway, Cheryl & Larry Hutchinson, 
Gordon Lee Jackson, III, Doc Jones, Veronica 
Joseph, Michael Kane, Mark Kelso, Jacob Kitch-
en, Timothy Kite, Ben Koreski, Kathleen Koreski, 
David Landrum, Carlotta Martz, Caroline Ma-
sons, David Mathieu, Mary McCaughey, Nancy 
Moore, Beth Moseley, Jeannie Murdock, Nina & 
Ralph Murphy, Paul Myrick, Kathy Oechsle, Fran 
Owen, Joyce Owsley, Mike Owsley, Patricia 
Reilly, Turner Ellis Richmond, Pam Sapp, Matt 
Schneider, Msgr. Christopher Schreck, Richard 
Sedlacek, Peggy Starr, Elizabeth Van Tilborg, 
Jarrod Tralie, Denise Ward, Janet Wineman, the 
priests serving St. William and our twin parish St. 
Joseph in Haiti, and our service men & women. 

STEWARDSHIP 
 

JUNE 2, 2024 - $17,934.43 
(JUNE 4, 2023 - $15,172.00) 

PARISHIONER ENVELOPES/CHECKS - 168 
 

Within a parish community, do ministries collaborate 
with each other or do they compete against each other? 

Do parish ministries work for the greater glory of  God or 
do they work for the glory of the people running them. 
The primary goal of parish ministry is not to  increase 
Mass attendance, increase the number of volunteers or 

increase offertory.  
The primary goal is to be one Body of Christ that 

helps people take one step closer to Jesus.  
If it’s not doing that, it’s not worth doing.  

LOST, FOUND & MISSING - We have a large 
white crockpot that has been in the kitchen since 
the Lenten Lunches.  If it is yours, 
please come by the office to pick it 
up.  If not claimed by June 30,  it 
will be donated to St. Vincent. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL GA - Every 
third Sunday of the month a St. Vin-
cent de Paul Collection is  taken at 
St. William.  The next collection is 
this June 15-16.  Please make sure 

your check is made out to St. Vincent de Paul. 

FATHER’S DAY 
Cards are in the 
church vestibule.  
Names should be 
in the office by 

Wednesday, 
June 12, 

in order to be in 
the bulletin. 

NURSERY MINISTRY - Our nursery is in need of volunteers.  
Our beloved Liza will be leaving us this fall, so we would like 
to start now to build a team of several volunteers, 2-3 adults 
(over 18) and 3-4 teens (14-16) to staff our nursery. The 
nursery is open for Sunday 8am and 10:30am Masses.   
Please contact the office if you are interested in volunteering 
at 912-638-2647 or email stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

Father’s Day Cards 
are in the church vestibule. 

Names should be 
in the office by 

Wednesday, June 12, 
in order to be in the bulletin. 

BABY BOTTLES 
are due by Father’s Day, 

June 16, 
You may also give online at 

helloskylark.com/give  
 - OR -  

       Give via Venmo 
        @skylarkclinic.  

REVEREND JAY HARRINGTON, OP - For the past few sum-
mers, Rev. Jay Harrington, OP, a native of Waterloo, Iowa and a 
Dominican friar, has come to fill in while Monsignor Schreck took 
some  time off.  This year, Fr. Jay has come to help out while 
Monsignor Schreck continues on medical leave and will be here 
at St. William until September 3.  We are so excited to have him 
here again.  He is a published author, and was Professor of New 
Testament at Aquinas Institute of Theology in St. Louis, Missouri. 

He has taught in various seminaries and universities, served in several parishes 
(both here and abroad), campus ministries, as a civilian contract chaplain at bases 
in Holland and Germany, and in hospitals.  For many years he has assisted at 
Easter in the Diocese of Fairbanks, Alaska and prior to that served for 5 years in 
the Anchorage Archdiocese.  He has previously served as a chaplain on pilgrim-
ages to the Shrines of Spain, on El Camino, and to Fatima and Lourdes. 

FR. CORNELIUS ANENE has been with us here at St. William as 
our Parochial Vicar since mid April.  We are so delighted to have 
him, and hope he is enjoying his time here with us.  He will be leav-
ing us and heading to St. Joseph in Augusta, Georgia, on July 1, 
but in the meantime he will continue.  In addition to his pastoral 
duties over the next few weeks, on Thursday, June 13, 7:30pm 
to 8:30pm, Fr Cornelius will be speaking to group of 42 high 
school students who are participating in Rotary International’s 

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA).  In keeping with this year’s theme 
“Create Hope in the World,” Fr. Cornelius will speak about HIS experiences 
growing up and living in Nigeria and Chad, and elsewhere.  He will speak of 
his personal journey and how we can each find ways to create HOPE - in our 
communities and around the world - no matter where we live.  (Stembler Au-
ditorium in the Campus Center at College of Coastal Georgia.)    

We will be having a reception on Sunday, June 30, after the 10:30am Mass 
to thank Fr. Cornelius for being here at St. William with us. 

helloskylark.com/give


In today’s First Reading from the 
Book of Genesis we hear the story 
of Adam and Eve and their sins, 
defying God. However, when God 
was present in the garden, the 
man and woman hid themselves. 
Adam responds to God’s question 
why in part by saying “I was 
afraid… so I hid myself.” Did he, 
do any of us really think he could 
hide from God?  
 As children many of us may 
have hidden from a parent when 
we did something wrong, and it 
was in violation of some specific 

order we had received. Our efforts to hide what we did and to 
hide ourselves were probably no more effective than Adam’s.  
 As humans we know the temptation of following our own 
plans, even if they are contrary to God’s. We think we know bet-
ter, and we may try to still have it our way. If what we have done 
is particularly shameful, we may try to hide our sins from God.  
 The sincere truth is that we cannot hide from God any more 
than Adam and Eve could. Psalm 139 declares, “Where can I 
hide from your spirit (God’s)? From your presence where can I 
flee? If I ascend to the heavens, you are there; if I lie down in 
Sheol (the place of the dead) you are there, too. If I say, ‘Surely 
darkness will hide me’… Darkness is not dark for you.”   
 What are we hiding from? In recent weeks we have learned 
over and over how much God loves us. It is time for us to accept 
that and not hide.  
Stewardship Reflections by Catholic Stewardship Consultants 

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT PARISH ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekdays: Monday - Saturday at 8:15 am, 

Benediction & Mass on Tuesdays beginning at 5:45pm 
Saturday Vigil at 5:30 pm & Sunday at 8 am & 10:30 am 

Adoration - Tuesdays - 9am-6pm 

 
SUN., JUNE 9  Coffee & Doughnuts after Masses  
MON., JUNE 10 9am - Monday Morning Marthas 
     6pm - Kenpo 
TUES., JUNE 11 11am - Yoga 
     1pm - Rosary for Peace 
     5:45pm - Benediction 
WED., JUNE 12 8:15am - Mass 
THURS., JUNE 13 9am - Twin Parish 
      Administrative Meeting 
     11:30am - Chair Yoga 
     6pm - Kenpo 
     6pm - WHO(Widowed Helping Others) 
FRI., JUNE 14  FLAG DAY! 
     3pm - Hour of Great Mercy 
SAT., JUNE 15  55th Anniversary of Monsignor   
      John A. Kenneally’s Ordination 
     10am - Kenpo 
     4:30pm - Reconciliation 
SUN., JUNE 16  HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 
     ST. VINCENT DE PAUL COLLECTION 
     Coffee & Doughnuts after Masses  

MSGR.  JOHN A. KENNEALLY SCHOLARSHIP  
 

In honor of the 55th Anniversary of 
Monsignor Kenneally’s Ordination. 

 

Contributions to the Monsignor Kenneally Scholarship can be 
added to at any time.  The funds  received are invested in the 
Catholic Foundation of South Georgia and will continue to grow 
to help support students entering the 6-8

th
 grade at St. Francis 

Xavier Catholic School who showed a financial need.  If you 
would like to make a contribution, envelopes are available in the 
parish hall in the office, on our website, stwill.net, or here. 

 

BULLETIN ADVERTISEMENTS 
Have you ever wondered who han-

dles advertising for our parish bulletin?  Do you have a 
business or service you would like advertised in our bulle-
tin?  DIOCESAN, our bulletin publishing partner, can help 
you with the answers to these questions. Contact DIOCE-
SAN at (800)997-4986, or advertising@Diocesan.com, our 
bulletin number is 4462.  All advertising helps offset St. 
William’s cost of publishing the bulletin.     

YOUTH MINISTER - St. William is seeking a 
youth minister for its middle and high school 
youth program.  The ideal candidate for this 
position will be an energetic, practicing Catho-
lic in good standing.  The candidate will be 

someone excited to undertake the challenge of organizing, coordi-
nating, and assisting in the sacramental, social, and catechetical 
activities of middle and high school youth to help foster a firm spir-
itual foundation of Catholic faith as they enter adulthood.  Applica-
ble experience is preferred but not required.  VIRTUS training and 
criminal background check are required for hiring.  To apply, send 
cover letter, resume and references to:  PowerNan-
cy@comcast.net.  View Job Description   

10TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - JUNE 9, 2024 

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL As of the 
last report, 21.33% of our parishioners, 
176 out of 825 families, have made a 
pledge to the Annual Catholic Appeal 
2024.  We thank all who have pledged 
and/or contributed.  Our parish target is 
$82,636.  Please help us reach our wish 

to have 100% participation.  If you haven't 
yet made your pledge to the Annual 

Catholic Appeal, there are envelopes in the 
church pews and in the narthex, Donate 

online at https://www.diosav.org/en/aca. 

ATTENTION ALL MINISTRIES 

Please let the office know your 

unavailable dates for July and August, 

by Wednesday, June 12. 

WHO St. William’s Widowed Helping Others group 
will be having a potluck dinner on Thursday, 

June 13, at 6 o’clock.  We will meet at Lee Norvell‘s house.  
Please bring a dish to share and the beverage of your 
choice.  For any questions about this gathering or our organi-
zation in general, please call Barbara Lyon at 404-247-4902.  

Flowers are placed at the altar 
in memory of 
Ellen Malecek 

by Jerry & Margaret Thomasson. 

https://www.catholicsteward.com/blog/
https://www.osvhub.com/stwill/funds/monsignor-john-a-kenneally-scholarship
https://1drv.ms/w/s!ApXOG-3d7CqWxhguRQ2lvF8fTzmP?e=wiv60D
https://www.diosav.org/en/aca





